Minutes of the Pedals Meeting held at 7.30pm in the Globe Public House, London Road, Nottingham on Monday, 21st November, 2011.

Present: Hugh McClintock, Andrew Househam, David Miller, Terry Scott, John Bannister, Arthur Williams, Peter Elderton, Martin, Brendan O’Meara, Neil Bain, David Easley, Julian Bentley, Peter Briggs (later).

Apologies were received from: Roland Backhouse, Susan Young, Peter Osborne.

Ridewise Transition Funding (Gary Smerdon-White):  Gary described the various aspects that Ridewise have been able to fund: developing links to do commercial work; developing voluntary sector activities including Bike recycling, Bike maintenance classes; projects to evaluate the benefits of cycling projects; and a project to get people into cycling as a sport activity.

Questions raised: David E. raised the idea of a bike workshop facility for people with skills but lack of space or tools to repair their own bikes – happening currently with Framework Bike Club. Framework also has the advantage of having a few basic spares – cables, chains, etc. A successful scheme works in Edinburgh.

Gary: New scheme in Broxtowe (BEST) will have some similar limits to Framework, because priority will be given to a particular group of users – in this case young unemployed.

Brendan: There is also a monthly workshop in Sneinton (BikeHood) using a community workshop facility (Hackspace). His experience is that basic training in maintenance encourages people to continue using their bike longer. Note – Brendan's email: bikehood@gmail.com
Andrew: There would be benefit in each of these organisations promoting the others, with links from Pedals websites too.

Terry: Asked about overall funding position of Ridewise. Gary replied that it has survived this year despite a poor outlook 12 months ago; useful continuing work from schools; interest from Public Health – but they would like evidence of the benefits of cycle training.

Hugh: Raised issue of further collaboration on displays and storage of display materials. Gary made clear that Ridewise is not a lobbying organization – more a promotional organization. Ridewise is happy to handle Pedals display materials, but not able to “represent” Pedals at events. Storage is more of a problem – their main storage area is not suitable for storage of paper materials because of damp. Ridewise use WeGo storage, but this requires using their courier facility and paying for it.

Matters arising from the minutes of October, 2011.

Marquee:  Needs refurbishing to make it properly usable. It was agreed that it would be worthwhile: 1. finding out how much how much it cost to buy and how much it will cost to repair (Hugh); 2. cost of new replacement (Pete E).

Displays organisation: Hugh suggested picking a number of key events that we should attend and for one person to take responsibility for each of these events. Hugh to check out, if possible, what is in store at Chris Gardner's.

Cycle Facilities:

Wigman Road: There will be a site meeting at10 am on Friday 2nd Dec. 

Andrew M raised strange new facility at Alfreton Road/Bobbersmill Lane/ Churchfield Lane junction. Others are encouraged to take a look and make comments back to Andrew/Hugh.

AGM 2012: Andrew M will contact FoE and other relevant local organisations. 

Rural Rides: 
Continuing Funding? It needs minimum of £6-7k to run at a basic level. Funding used last year is not available. Hugh and Peter B have met David Saunders from NCVS, who will help with a standard letter to get funding in smallish amounts from various charities. 

Event for RRFA leaders on 6th Dec – all members are to encourage people to attend and reply to Helen.

Andrew M to approach Framework to look at putting in a joint funding bid to support rural rides.

Cyclists’ noticeboard (in addition to the one at the Station)
Hugh is to raise this at Cycling Development Group (CDG) which is meeting tomorrow.

Finance – Andrew M is still chasing up Lloyds Bank account problems.

Hugh reported back on Sharp Hill underpass under the A52. 
Now clear for pedestrians but he and others are still working with the Highways Agency local authorities to get it upgraded to a cycle path and this is proving very slow and complex.
Ideas for contra-flow cycle lanes in response to the relaxed DfT Traffic Signs guidance

 ideas for implementation now new signs are allowed. Hockley + Angel Row were suggested as prime spots. Members are encouraged to send other ideas to Arthur to raise with City Council.

Lenton Lane and Pedals media publicity

Outcome of Hugh being front person has been some negative comments in on-line feedback and emails, suggesting his involvment was much more motivated by self-promotion than promoting cyclists’ interests. 
It was agreed that it would be good to make alternative members names more widely known for such publicity, so that it is not always Hugh that comments on such issues, to help reduce the possible risk to Pedals reputation from this very unfortunate but very understandable perception while still doing more to raise our media profile.
Colwick Park to Industrial Estate riverside path (proposed as part of the Environment Agency Flood Alleviation Scheme). 
Hugh has found it difficult to identify who is responsible. Brendan pointed out that it is a key missing link. Arthur has yet to write to Vernon Coaker, MP.

Membership Update: update – 163 memberships  Database has needed a bit of sorting out. Only 27 of annual membership of 91 have renewed. Peter Elderton is still following up others. Only 8 new members this year – suggests that this is related to the lack of stalls that we went to this year. 
Andrew M suggests targetting commuters at particular workplaces. 

Brendan suggests that giving something away and catching people at a stall is a key way to clinch new members. David E pointed out that if people take a form away, they rarely sign up. It was agreed to give City County Forest as part of a membership pack for future stalls for new members. Also agreed to put this onto the website. 

Peter Briggs asked about following up the offer to have a stall at Victoria Markets. Andrew M has somewhere the contact details for the Markets manager. However, he suggested to hold off arranging a date, given that we will need volunteers for the Nottingham Night Light event, too. It was agreed that a stall in Victoria Market would in principle be a good idea, preferably on a Saturday. Further discussion on this in January.

Forthcoming Events :

Nottingham Night Light, Friday 10 Feb:  We can join in a stall organised by Big Wheel. Volunteers will be needed. Hugh agreed to reply that we do want to be involved – leave to January to decide exactly what we offer.

Great Notts Bike Ride – Perfect Motion are planning a full weekend event. Now likely to be mid-July.

Future Pedals Meetings:  
The meeting on December 19th will be purely social. Please bring food to share.  

Cycle facility and other traffic management matters

a) New W. Bridgford Sainsbury's – possible bike trailer scheme (bike hods) has been proposed to the transport consultant for Sainsbury’s and we could also put this in our comments on the planning application likely to be submitted in the new year.
b) Trains: (i) The idea of Brompton bike docking station has been put forward – this has been successfully trialled at some stations in the South West Trains franchise area and also now proposed by Leicester City Council to EMT for Leicester Station.
�ii) Brendan raised the issue that online pre-booking a bike is almost impossible. Other members present stated that this is only possible by booking at the station, although this is not what is written in some of the EM Trains literature.

�iii)  Hugh is chasing a survey of cyclists by EM Trains.

d) Peter Briggs raised the underuse of the SmartCard access secure cycle parking facility at Broadmarsh Bus Station – needs to be more widely advertised. PB and Hugh to raise at CDG tomorrow.

Pedals Newsletter :  New system of printing is quicker than previously. Hugh reported that this has reduced workload and printing costs. 

The meeting closed at 10.00 pm.

